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The American Radio Relay League

2017 January Meeting of the Board of Directors
[At least 14 days prior to each annual meeting of the Board of Directors each director is encouraged to file with the Secretary a written report on the status of the affairs of the League in his division, together with a statement of his recommendations as to any actions required for the effective administration of the objectives and affairs of the League.]
A New England Division Cabinet meeting was held on Saturday, January 7, 2017, with thirty one Section Managers, Field Organization members, affiliated Club Presidents and Advisory Committee leaders present.  This is a summary of key issues brought up by them and others over the last six months.
Generating New Hams
During the cabinet meeting the most significant themes surrounded the need to reach out to encourage new hams, run training classes and to get people involved with clubs once they are licensed.   Successful clubs are using social media more and more to reach out, including inexpensive social media advertising.    The VE program has been very successful in providing exam opportunities, now the focus should be on outreach and training to continue to find newcomers to ham radio.   This is true whether there will eventually be revisions to the entry level license or not.
Field Organization
There was not a significant discussion about the National Traffic System because on the local level, things are working fine within New England.  But there is a lot of interest in what is happening nationally.  Overall there is concern over the long term role of traffic handling and the large number of volunteers (1,000+) who participate in some way, including those with field appointments like ORS, Net Manager, and Section Traffic Manager.   The group seemed open to a refresh of the OO program and is very interested in more information.

It appears that we are at a significant crossroads in our use of volunteers in the Field Organization.   The number of FO volunteers is reported as 7,624, down 8% from 2010.  More than half of that decline is in the Official Emergency Station appointment (1,433 to 1,067), and a PSC subcommittee has recommended that the OES appointment be discontinued in favor of ARES participation (but ARES isn’t a FO appointment).   We’re also considering a major change in the Official Observer/Amateur Auxiliary program, which looks likely to reduce the number of OOs from 754 to about half that number.
As we reduce the number of people in the Field Organization, we will also lose some of the political capital and clout we have by having and being able to point to those programs.   Note that the actual number of volunteers in the Field Organization is not 7,624.  Because members can hold multiple positions in the FO, the actual number is about 25% less, or currently about 5,700 volunteers.
My point in mentioning these actual and proposed changes is that we ought to be assessing all of this from a high level.   Where can we use volunteers most effectively? How can we extend the organization and its goals through the field, etc.?   Our efforts in Congress and with the FCC are directly and indirectly enhanced by having Field Organization volunteers.
Solar Power RFI
I finally decided to look into the installation of solar power to reduce my electrical bill and to contribute to reduce the use of fossil fuels.   So far I’ve only worked with Solar City, but that was very enlightening.    Solar City is the largest installer (35%) of residential solar in the country, covering almost half of the states.   The next ten companies only total 25%.   Solar City has a pretty structured presentation and several possible options from outright purchase, to lease, or lease/purchase.  

Based on the issues that K1KP described in his QST article published in early 2016, I asked Solar City about RFI issues and of course the sales person didn’t know anything about it.  “No, it doesn’t make any noise.”  She did check into it and said they would work with us on any issues.  They would not guarantee anything, and would not accept a modification to the contract to require an RFI quiet system.  What they did offer was a metal shield to go around the inverter.

Based on my own experience and a growing number of indications from others in New England, solar power systems are expensive to fix (~10% of the system cost), and will impact neighbors.    K1KP says he’s helped roughly 50 other hams work through the process of retrofitting their systems or working with their installers.  The issue can be individual inverters, micro-inverters at each panel, or combiners, or the system construction as a whole.   I’ve passed along my input and other information to the ARRL Lab.  
In general, we (ARRL) are treating solar panel issues one at a time and have taken the point of view that there are not that many problems so they are being worked on in a case by case basis as members contact us.   I think we have to take a different view, because once installed, getting neighbors or vendors to fix them is a very steep uphill process.  Have we tried working with the major installers so their systems are engineered for minimum RFI potential?   Add solar systems to the long list of other Part 15/18 RFI issues that we need to press the FCC on.
Logbook of the World
In the last week I raised an issue with the LoTW committee.  I’m concerned that we have different standards in how we match valid QSOs in our various programs.   The issue comes up when people use portable or other identifiers (that are not required by the FCC) with their call signs, like K1AA/R, K1AA/m, K1AA/2 or K1AA/QRP.  LoTW handles them one way, contest log checking handles them another way, and DXCC manual card checking handles them differently than LoTW matching.   
Making a change in how the matching is handled in LoTW (or contest log checking) is not simple and questioning the status quo isn’t well received but I’m concerned that we have programs that are not consistent, and have not been clear enough to members how they really work, or responsive enough to make them work in a way that matches the real world of hams making QSOs on the air and logging them.
Other

Those present at the recent cabinet meeting were very supportive of the effort made in 2015-16 to get the Amateur Radio Parity Act passed, and were very willing to help out again this year as our effort to move the legislation forward continues.
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